
smun’eem, our sacred children, that is based on science and inclusive of

traditional knowledge and history.

 

HEALTH AND SAFETY:
 
In developing this plan, we have grounded our work in the latest health and

safety information provided to us by the BC Centre for Disease Control,

Provincial Health Officer Dr. Bonnie Henry, and WorkSafeBC. Health and safety

have been, and always will be, the first priority for both students and staff. Our

District Joint Health and Safety Committee started meeting early this summer

and continues to meet regularly. School-based Health and Safety Committees

have been meeting since August 20th to ensure localized health and safety plans

are in place that meet or exceed all of the provincial guidelines as they prepare

for the return of students and staff. Orientation plans and videos have been

developed to ensure consistent safety protocol training for everyone.
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MASKS, HANDWASHING, AND CLEANING:

Although masks are an excellent visual reminder of the health and safety

guidelines many of us choose to use, they are not the first, nor best, line of

defense against the transmission of illness. We know that regular hand washing hing f



Compared to some other community settings, schools are considered

“controlled environments” as described r



The typical format of instruction in B.C. (e.g. one teacher with a consistent

group of students in elementary, multiple teachers and inconsistent groupings

of students in secondary).

The low community prevalence of COVID-19 currently in B.C., particularly

among school-aged children.

Provincial contact tracing and testing capacity.

LEARNING GROUPS (CONTINUED):
 

Learning groups will be smaller for elementary students, recognizing that it’s

more challenging for younger children to maintain physical distance from each

other, while older students are better able to minimize physical contact, practice

hand hygiene, and recognize if they are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19.

Allowing larger learning groups in secondary schools also enables more flexibility

in meeting students’ diverse learning needs.

Typically we have 3 bubbles: a family bubble, a social bubble and a work bubble. 

A learning group for students would be considered their work bubble.

 

ELEMENTARY LEARNING GROUPS:

In elementary, learning groups will consist of 2 – 3 classes (depending on class

sizes), with no learning group exceeding 60 people.  Students, for the most part,

will be with their teacher, and may be joined with another class for lunch breaks,

field trips, and other activities, thus creating a learning group.   As much as

possible, support and  non-enrolling  staff will be included within a learning

group.  Having 2 – 3 classes that work primarily on their own allows for teachers,

such as Learning Assistant teachers and Education Assistants, to interact with

only one learning group at a time.
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ELEMENTARY LEARNING GROUPS: (CONTINUED):
 

In some cases, depending the on size of school, outside play time at lunch will be

staggered to allow for minimal learning groups to be out at any one time.   Schools

may 







Names of students will be recorded if no bus pass is provided;

Up-to-date passenger lists will be kept  to share  with public health should

contact tracing need to occur.

TRANSPORTATION (CONTINUED):
 

Buses will be cleaned and disinfected according to the guidance provided in  BC

Centre for Disease Control’s Guidelines on Cleaning and Disinfectants for Public

Settings. 

         

Bus drivers will clean their hands often, including before and after completing

trips as well as wearing a non-medical mask. 

Parents and caregivers must complete a Daily Health Assessment for symptoms

of common cold, influenza, COVID-19, or other infectious respiratory disease

before sending children to school.  If a child has any symptoms, they must not

take the bus or go to school. 

Parents are asked to ensure that  students clean their hands before they leave

home to take the bus, when they leave school prior to taking the bus, and when

they get home.

 

Parents will be asked to support their child to physically distance while waiting

for the bus for pick up. 

           

Where possible, bus line up areas will be set up to prevent crowding, and allow

for physical distancing of 2m (e.g.,  tape on pavement, etc.).  

Students will be required to use their bus pass to scan on and off the bus for the

purpose of contact tracing.     

 

Students should not plan for friends to ride home with them on the bus – only

registered students are permitted to ride a bus. 
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TRANSPORTATION (CONTINUED):
 

Hand sanitizer will be provided to students as they board the bus

Face masks are mandatory for secondary students, who should should wear a

reusable mask. Disposable masks will be available from the Bus Driver in the

event that the student does not have their reusable mask.

Students will load the bus from the back to the front.

Siblings will be asked to sit together on high-capacity routes.

If space is available, students will be assigned to their own seat.

Students will be asked to sit by the window if seated alone.

Bus drivers will use consistent seating as much as possible.

When unloading the bus at school, all students will exit the bus starting from

front to back.

When unloading the bus at home, students will exit the bus starting with the

most forward student. Students will be passing by other seated students but are

asked to exit without contacting or engaging with seated students.

Bus drivers will wear a mask and gloves when in close contact with a

student(s) who requires special care such as restraints.

The Transportation Department will be in contact with parents who have

registered their students as to how to pick up bus passes and masks etc.

Note: Cowichan Tribes’ Transportation Department has been working very
closely with our own department and will be aligning their protocols to match.
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